

The PHAISARNPIWATS

Missionaries to Thailand

Dear Pastor and Friends,

July-September 2020

We are so grateful to be living in a country where the COVID-19 situation has greatly improved. Besides fever checks and mask wearing in public buildings, life has slowly gone back to "normal." Since July, we have all been meeting together for services and were even able to have a small Mother's Day celebration. Our small building has been full nearly every service, and we are all so happy to be back together again. People are bringing their friends with them, and we are seeing people trust Christ at church and during visitation. Thank you so much for all your prayers and for those who have checked in with us to see how we are doing. Please continue to pray for our health, as rainy season always brings about different sicknesses. We would also like to ask prayer for spiritual growth in our church.



English Camp in a Public School

Last year, Gigi, one of our faithful teen girls, asked my wife for her phone number to give it to her teacher. Her English teacher had enjoyed our English Christmas activity at their school and wanted us to come back to participate in their English Camp the next school year. Her teacher kept in contact with my wife during the year. Due to COVID-19, we were unsure if the camp could still happen. Thankfully, since the situation has greatly improved, on August 27, we had wonderful time at MaeKu Noi Elementary School. The teacher told my wife we could bring our own team of teachers, lessons, and activities. Many students from the Burmese migrant school where we used to work now attend this school, as well as some of our church children. It was so great to reunite with some of our old students. My wife, a teacher from our church, and I spent the day with about 60 students. We taught them a Bible story, a Sunday school song, and a grammar lesson. Before leaving, each of the students and the teachers received a booklet that told the Gospel story, starting from Genesis. One of the teachers announced to the students that they should let us know who would like to come to church and that we would pick them up. We are so thankful for God opening doors and giving us



Bible Studies

About five years ago, I was privileged to lead a teen boy by the name of Wut to Christ. His spiritual growth was up and down for quite a while, but for about two months now, he has been coming over to our house for Bible study and discipleship every Friday and Saturday. I am enjoying seeing him understand more and more of his faith and seeing him put that faith into practice. He has a heart to serve God and reach his village for Christ. He has been leading the songs at church, and two weeks ago, he began to co-teach our teen Sunday school class with me. Please keep this young man in prayer. He is the only one in his family who has accepted Christ as his Saviour.



Visitation and COVID-19 Outreach

opportunities to plant seeds and build relationships.

Saturday is our usual day to go out into the communities to visit our church families and their neighbors. Often we had enough people going out so we could split up into a ladies' group and a men's group. During one visit, we came upon a Christian couple whose parents were not saved. They were so excited that we had come to visit and asked me to share the Gospel with their parents. We were able to see 10 people profess faith in Christ as their Saviour, and many seeds have been planted.



Many of the families we get to know don't have much, and due to COVID-19, life is even more difficult for them. Thanks to your generosity, we have been able to help some students with their school registration fees, school transportation fees, or purchasing their uniform. We have also helped with some medical expenses and given dry food and basic supplies to families in need.





God bless.

Teerapat and Tiffany Phaisarnpiwat



SENDING CHURCH

Rensselaer Open Bible Baptist Church 1615 Third Street Rensselaer, NY 12144

MISSIONS AGENCY

FBMI #178 507 State Street Hammond, IN 46320 fbmi.org

CONTACT INFORMATION

24 Rapple Drive Colonie, New York 12205 purestblue27@gmail.com trppspw@gmail.com